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Oneida Co. stays whole in latest congressional district proposal 

By ELIZABETH COOPER 

March 7, 2012

UTICA — The judge overseeing the state’s independent redistricting group to configure congressional lines released a proposed map Tuesday that keeps Oneida County whole.

It’s now open for public comment.

Roanne Mann, U.S. Magistrate Judge for New York’s Eastern District, and her team will release their final version Monday. There will be a public hearing on the proposed lines Thursday, March 15.

This is the fourth version of proposed Congressional lines to be released. The state Assembly and Senate each have a version, as does the watchdog group Common Cause. When the Senate and Assembly could not agree on the lines, the task was taken over by the judicial panel.

Under Mann’s proposed map, Oneida County remains intact, but the district extends south to include Binghamton. It also reaches east into the lower portion of Herkimer County and takes in part of Oswego County to the west.

Oneida County Executive Anthony Picente said he likes Mann’s proposal far better than the others.

“This is much more acceptable,” he said.

Picente said because the greater Binghamton area is of a similar size to the Utica-Rome area, they share common issues and it makes sense to be together.

Because New York’s population grew more slowly than that of other states, according to the 2010 Census, the state is losing two of its 29 Congressional districts.

U.S. Rep. Richard Hanna, R-Barneveld, who holds Oneida County’s 24th District seat, is taking a wait-and-see approach.

“The court map is another proposal in the redistricting process, and like all New Yorkers, I look forward to seeing final district lines,” Hanna said. “The constituents of the 24th District continue to be my top priority.”

Hamilton College Professor Philip Klinkner called the proposed map “pretty good news for Hanna.”

“He has run in those media markets before,” he said. “And it doesn’t’ change the partisan makeup of the district.”

There is a possibility Hanna could see a primary if Mann’s proposed district stands. Conservative Republican George Phillips, who ran against retiring U.S. Rep. Maurice Hinchey, D-Hurley, in 2010, lives in Endwell, near Binghamton, has an active campaign website that says he is awaiting the finalized district lines.

He could not be reached for comment.

The bulk of Oneida County is in the 24th Congressional District, represented by Hanna. The 24th District extends north to the top of Herkimer County, south through part of Otsego county, and west through all or part of Chenango, Cortland, Broome, Cortland, Tioga, Tompkins, Cayuga and Seneca counties.

Under Mann’s proposed map, northern Herkimer County would be merged into a large district that extends to the Canadian border and east to Vermont. Otsego would go with a district that extends to the state’s southern and eastern borders. The other counties in the 24th District would be put into a district that extends along Pennsylvania border all the way to the western end of the state.

To view the map, click here.
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